
                                                

AGENDA SUMMARY PAGE
City Council

Meeting of: August 17, 2022

Agenda Item No.: 
13

DEPARTMENT: Planning CONSENT
DIRECTOR: Seth Floyd

SUBJECT:
For possible action to approve the ratification of the Commission for the Las Vegas Centennial 
award of $187,050 to the City of Las Vegas acting by and through its Public Works Department 
for the refurbishment, installation and one-year maintenance of the Fun City Motel sign to be 
located on Las Vegas Boulevard 

FISCAL IMPACT:
Budget Funds Available
Amount: $187,050
Funding Source: License Plate Revenue
Dept./Division: Commission for the Las Vegas Centennial

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND:
A funding request in the amount of $187,050 was approved by the Commission for the Las 
Vegas Centennial at the August 1, 2022 Special Commission Meeting for the costs associated 
with the refurbishment and installation of the Fun City Motel sign, and one-year maintenance for 
the sign. 

The city’s Public Works Department is currently conducting street improvements on Las Vegas 
Boulevard. This project is part of a larger effort to rehabilitate and install historic neon signs 
along Las Vegas Boulevard within the city limits. This project enhances the federally recognized 
"Scenic Byway" along Las Vegas Boulevard and connects downtown Las Vegas and the Las 
Vegas Strip with historic elements from Las Vegas' past. The sign selected for this installation 
by city staff is the Fun City Motel Sign which will be placed within the median island of Las 
Vegas Boulevard between Charleston and Park Paseo. These signs are owned by the city and 
are ready to be restored and installed in the Las Vegas Blvd median island as part of the Las 
Vegas Boulevard Widening Project. The Las Vegas Boulevard Widening Project is currently 
under construction with Las Vegas Paving as the contractor and YESCO as their subcontractor 
for other neon signs restored and installed with the project. Construction is slated to be 
complete in April 2023 and the work to refurbish the signs would be in the last two quarters of 
2022, with installation of the signs in the first quarter of 2023. 

RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that City Council approve the Commission‘s funding allocation for the 
refurbishment and installation of the Fun City Motel sign, and one-year maintenance for both 
signs in the amount of $187,050.

BACKUP DOCUMENTATION:
1. Centennial Grant Agreement 22-0376-CLC1 


